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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 27 August 2024.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies, 

as well as the 3 July 2024 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation Review Board 

(PERB), the 17 April 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by the Manpower 

Management Division Records and Performance Branch (MMRP-30), and your response to the 

PERB Decision and AO. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your fitness report for the reporting 

period 19 June 2021 to 31 December 2021.  The Board considered your contentions that the 

fitness report does was used as a counseling tool and does not accurately reflect your 

accomplishments during the reporting period or the hardships associated with the merging of two 

battalions during the reporting period.  You contend that the battalion was inspected on two 

separation occasions and several discrepancies were identified within your section concerning 

the government travel charge card (GTCC) and defense travel system (DTS) programs.  Next, 

you claim that you contacted other battalions and researched how to develop proper procedures 

to fix the programs.  The Board also considered your claims that your reporting senior (RS) sent 

the knowledgeable Marines from your section to the field to fill 8014 (any Marine) billets instead 

of keeping them behind to assist you in fixing the discrepancies while you struggled to survive 






